
By: Mr G K Gibbens, Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Public 
Health

Mr A Ireland, Corporate Director of Social Care, Health and 
Wellbeing

Mr A Scott-Clark, Director of Public Health

To: Adult Social Care and Health Cabinet Committee – 
14 January 2016

Subject: Verbal updates by the Cabinet Member and Corporate Directors

Classification: Unrestricted

The Committee is invited to note verbal updates on the following issues:-

Adult Social Care

Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Public Health – Mr G K Gibbens

1. 8 December – Visited Hi Kent offices in Canterbury 
2. 15 December – Attended Sandwich Town Council Public Meeting on the future of 

Wayfarers Residential Home 
3. 22 December – Visit with the Chairman to Westview Integrated Care Centre in 

Tenterden, Highlands House Nursing Home in Tunbridge Wells and Adult Social 
Care & Public Health staff at Headquarters.

Corporate Director of Social Care, Health and Wellbeing – Mr A Ireland

1. Hospital discharge arrangements over Christmas and New Year
2. Independent chair of Safeguarding Vulnerable Adults Board
3. National response to Comprehensive Spending Review.

Adult Public Health

Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Public Health – Mr G K Gibbens

1. 4 December – Spoke at Family Nurse Partnership Event in Sessions House, 
Maidstone 

2. 9 December – Spoke at West Kent & Medway Singing Project event in Sessions 
House, Maidstone 

Director of Public Health – Mr A Scott-Clark

1. Update on Dry January and online Know Your Score test
2. Update on flu vaccinations
3. Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA) Development workshop


